TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

Planning Commission Meeting Minutes, With Changes
December 9, 2014
Community Service Building

Torch Lake Township

Present:
Goossen, Jorgensen, Walworth, Juall
Absent:
King, Bretz, Joseph
Others:
Vey, Grobbel, Olsen
Audience:
Martel 
1.
Meeting was called to order at 7:35 p.m.
2.
Consideration of Agenda:

Motion to approve agenda by Juall, seconded by Jorgensen, passed 4-0.
3.
Correspondence, Meetings, Training, Announcements, etc.:
Walworth cited November 21 letter received from ZBA regarding setback requirements on corner lots.
4.
Approval of Minutes, November 11, 2014:
Motion to approve November 11 minutes by Juall, seconded by Jorgensen, passed 4-0.
5.
Concerns of the Public other than Agenda items:
None.
6.
Discussion of Changes and Possible Action Re:  Proposed Amendments for Temporary Structures:
Planner for Antrim County sent letter approving and recommending the adoption of the ordinance.  Motion by Goossen, seconded by Juall, passed unanimously, to forward the amendment to the Board of Trustees with a recommendation to approve.
7.
Discussion and Possible Action Re: Setbacks on Corner Lots:

Reference Section 7.03 A-C.  According to Ordinance:

a) Waterfront side is always front.

b) Unoccupied front lot line setback is minimum distance of 50 feet in R-1.

c) Side lot setback of 10 feet.

d) Corner lots have 35 foot setback from side; rear lot is 35 feet.

· Grobbel said that you don’t want to create unbuildable lots.  May need to have a clause that would allow for discussion.

· Walworth said sides are 10 feet.

· Grobbel said in residential districts, 10 foot side setback is very typical.

· Walworth commented that on a corner lot located on a more improved street, this would be the front setback.

· Grobbel recommended 25 foot setback on corner lots and that Zoning Administrator should be allowed to decide what is primary road.

· Grobbel will bring examples of setback numbers to next meeting.

8.
Review and Consideration of Changes to Version 7, Wineries, Microbreweries, etc. as Approved by Board of Trustees and Now with Extended Moratorium:
Submitted summation of tour was discussed.
· Juall said tour was very well planned.  Pointed out that money is required for these types of operations.  Cited his concern in a residential area with odor and waste, and also sending waste to compost.

· Grobbel said that if there is an R-1 next to a brewery, screening would be required.  

· Grobbel felt that Northern Latitudes microdistillery would be a good model for TLT.

· Question raised as to how tour and information gathered could be fit into Version 7.  Juall suggested postponing until next meeting for Joseph to be present.
· Grobbel suggested adding language to Microbrewery et al. regarding prevention of waste as a nuisance.
· Goossen raised question regarding water quality, quantity and pollution impact of breweries and distilleries in Commercial Zone with proximity to Torch Lake.
· Grobbel said that Breweries and Distilleries in Ag and Commercial Zones should be required to submit Site Plan and Special Use.  

· Grobbel will construct a matrix according to zones for next meeting.

9.
Concerns of the Public

None.

10.
Other Concerns of the Planning Commission:
Goossen asked about next projects for 2015.  Walworth suggested working on Commercial Districts.
11.
With no further business, meeting was adjourned by Walworth at 8:53. 
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